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The California Department of Food and Agriculture reports that there are approximately 60,000 small farmers in California.  Their best estimate is that 3,000 growers participate in certified farmers’ markets.  Therefore, at least 95% of small farmers may not benefit from the California certified farmers’ market program. (
On Monday, the Certified Farmers’ Market Advisory Committee rejected a Southland proposal to require certified farmers’ markets to limit the size of the non-agricultural products section of the market during the summer months.  Southland proposed that during the months of May to October, markets may devote no more than 25% of market space for non-agricultural product venders.  In opposing this proposal, many of the Committee members said they were against setting any standards on how market operators run their markets.  As one Committee member put it, “If a market has two growers, and twenty craft vendors, then I support that market because at least two growers benefit.”  This Committee member did not address how 95% of small farmers who are not presently benefiting from the certified farmers’ market program are negatively impacted by these so-called farmers’ markets. (
The Certified Farmers’ Market Advisory Committee approved a proposed regulation that would more clearly define what constitutes a “processed agricultural product” that may be sold in the certified section of the market.  The only issue of controversy in the proposal was whether to allow chocolate, yoghurt and other coatings to be include in the list of permissible ingredients. Southland President Laura Avery reported to the Committee that she recently conducted a survey of the growers at the Santa Monica markets on this issue.  The results were that 23 growers voice opposition to allowing chocolate and other coatings in the certified section of the market and 10 were in favor. Despite Southland’s opposition, the Committee voted to allow chocolate, yoghurt and similar coatings on processed products that may be sold in the certified section of the market.  (
Market News is a service of the Southland Farmers’ Market Association.  If you have an item that you feel would be of interest to Southland market and grower members, please call 310-481-0167 or write to us at info@sfma.net. 
